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Newsletter No 10      TERM 2                       22 June 2016 

School Motto: With Pride We Strive 

 
SEMESTER 1  
As this semester draws to a close next week I’d like to 
take this opportunity to thank the school community for 
your continued support. We all continue to be proud of 
our school and we will certainly endeavour to keep that 
going for the rest of the year and beyond.  
There have been plenty of highlights throughout the 
last two terms for us to look back on with pride. We 
have tailored a lot into the semester and the students 
and staff are looking forward to the break. Thank you 
again and we will see you when the students start 
Semester 2 on Tuesday July 19. Have a safe break 
and enjoy some adventures together. 
 
SEMESTER 2 
There are many events in Term 3 to look forward to 
including; School Open Night, School Photos, the 
Winter Interschool Carnival, Assemblies and Swimming 
Lessons. 
Principal news: I will be away for all of Term 3 as I am 
also required to take some accrued long service leave. 
While I am ‘summering’ in Canada, Mrs Jolliffe will be 
acting Principal and Mr Semmens will be Deputy 
Principal. I look forward to catching up with you all 
again in Term 4. 

 
YEAR 4 ASSEMBLY 
I cordially invite you all to the Year 4 
assembly this Friday June 24. Come 
along and enjoy our Year 4 students 
perform for the school and community 
from 2pm in the undercover area. 
 
STUDENT LEADERS 
The elections for councillors for next semester will be 
occurring on Tuesday 28 June and for faction sports 
leaders on the following day, Wednesday 29 June. If 

your child is year 6 and 
wishes to be considered for 
a councillor position they 
will need to prepare a short 
speech that they will read 
out to the students, who will 
then vote by secret ballot. 
 

 
CROSS COUNTRY 
Our Year 3 - 6 cross country team represented our 
school at the interschool event at the Adam Road 
Primary School grounds yesterday. All of our students 
competed very well and did their best for their school. 
Some standout results for individual efforts include 
Aiden Yr 5 with a 1

st
 Place, Fraser Yr 6 - 4

th
,  

Tom Yr 3 - 12
th
 and reserves race Felix Yr 5 - 9th.  

Our schools 
overall placing 
was third in our 
division, well done 
to every student 
who participated. 
Thank you to Mr 
Deane in 
particular for his 
coordination of the 
training and organisation, and also to Mr Jones for their 
time and expertise in coaching our team.  
Thank you to Mr and Mrs Ward, and other parents for 
your time and support. Congratulations to the team for 
representing our school with pride.  

 
 

 
COMING EVENTS 

June  

22 Interschool Cross Country 

24 Year 4 Assembly 2pm 

24 P&C Wood Raffle Drawn 

25 Registrations close for Tennis 

  ‘Hot Shots’  

27 Cultural Incursion 

28 Student Leader Elections  

 (Term 3&4) 

29 No Choir 

29 Student Reports sent home 

 

July 

1 Last day of Term 2 

18  Staff returns for Term 3 

19  Students return for Term 3 

mailto:cliftonpark.ps@education.wa.edu.au
http://www.cliftonpark.wa.edu.au/


  

 
  
 

 

STUDENT REPORTS 
On Wednesday of the last week Student Reports will be coming home with your child/ren. If you have any 
concerns regarding them please make an appointment to see the class teacher at the earliest mutually 
agreeable time.The Department of Education has asked me to provide you with the following information, 
although it is not part of the normal reporting process; if you wish, you can ask your school to provide you with written 
information that clearly shows your child's achievements in the subjects studied in comparison with that of other 
children in their year at school. This information will show you the number of students in each of the five achievement 
levels. 
 
SCHOOL REVIEW 
Last week, as part of a three year cycle to ensure that all schools are tracking well, our school was visited by a School 
Performance Assessment (SPA) team from the Department of Education.  A full report of their findings and 
recommendations will be sent to the school in the near future. Thank you to the three parents and nine staff who were 
‘volunteered’ to be interviewed by the SPA team. 
 
EISTEDDFOD 

Our school choir very much enjoyed the opportunity to perform in the wonderful BREC venue and came 
away with a very creditable third place. This year we competed against the big schools which included Our 
Lady of the Cape and Bunbury Grammar schools. Mrs Kaitani was very proud of our choir’s performance. 
Our congratulations are extended to the choir and Mrs Kaitani, and also many thanks to all of our 
wonderful parent supporters/transporters.  

 
RESILIENCE GAMES 
Mrs Garton is to be congratulated on coordinating the excellent resilience games and activities last Friday. It was a lot 
of fun for the students surrounded by a very important message about resilience. Check out the photo and write up in 
the Bunbury Herald this week, also you can see some pictures in our newsletter on page 6!  
 
KINDERGARTEN INTEREST FOR 2017 
Kindergarten applications for 2017 are now open.  Application for enrolment forms are available at the front office.  If 
you have relatives or friends who have children with birth dates from 1 July 2012 – 30 June 2013 and you think would 

be interested in enrolling for kindergarten in 2017 at Clifton Park Primary School, they are welcome to collect 
a form at the office from Mrs Clarke or Mrs Clayton. 
Applications for enrolments are due by 22 July 2016. 

.Ric Gates 

PRINCIPAL 
 

  MRS JOLLIFFE’S JOTTINGS        
 

Social and Emotional Focus 
 
  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Deborah Jolliffe 
DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 

In 2016 the 

school has 
raised the 
awareness  
of social and 
emotional 
literacy by 
focusing on 
resilience.  
 

Each 

fortnight you 
will see a 
poster in the 
classrooms 
and around 
the school.  
 

Keep an eye 

out for this 
fortnight’s 
poster. 



  

 
  
 

 

Clifton Park Students 
Get Fit Program 

 

The latest introduction to the Wednesday Physical 

Education Program this year has been a 5 week 

fitness program for Year 4, 5 and 6 students to 

improve their fitness.  

  

While the cross country team have been training 

hard to improve their stamina on runs along the 

river with Mr Deane and Mr Jones, the rest of the 

students have rotated through a range of activities 

at school with the purpose having fun fit lessons to 

increase their cardiorespiratory endurance. 

 

Mr Kelly set up fitness and strength stations for the 

students to rotate through, Mrs Van Wyk organised  

 

 

fitness games and Mrs Gerace used skipping as a 

motivator to get fit.   

 

Students have also participated in a Beep Fitness 

Test to provide data for each student to reflect on 

their level of performance and current fitness level. 

 

CPPS is a Health Promoting School. Regular 

physical activity can reduce the risk of health 

problems related to an increasing technologically 

driven sedentary lifestyle.  Being physically active 

and developing sound nutritional habits in the 

early years is an investment in the future well-being 

of both children and society.

 

 

     



  

 
  
 

 
 

 

 

REGISTER NOW 

FOR ANZ HOT SHOTS 

TENNIS 
 

REGISTER BY June 25 for our school to receive funding. 

 

Clifton Park Primary School has been associated  with the HotShots tennis program for the past 5 years.  

For each student from Years PP to Year 6 who is newly registered,  or renewes their registration each 

financial year, the school receives a $2 rebate to spend on tennis equipment and prizes for the end of 

year tennis tournament held at our school.  
 

In 2016 we earned $236 for equipment. Thanks to your support we received a bonus $400 which we used 

to purchase table tennis equipment for our students.  
 

The PP class has had a bulk registration for students who returned permission notes.  If you missed 

returning your form by the due date you can register online. (Pre-Primary students will receive a free 

tennis racquet if they are registered). 
 

Follow this link to register:  http://hotshots.tennis.com.au/register/ 
*Please ensure you indicate Clifton Park Primary School on your registration. 

 
 

 
 

  

 

http://hotshots.tennis.com.au/register/


  

 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Empty and clean hazardous substance containers ( ie metho spirits, bleach, oven 
cleaner) 

 Empty medicine containers/packets (ie pills, liquids, creams - please block out names) 
 Empty analgesics packets and bottles (aspirin, ibuprofen, paracetamol) 
 Empty packets, wrappers, containers  with caffeine (choc milk, cola, coffee, tea) 
 Empty packets , wrappers, containers without caffeine (soft drink, juice, milk) 
 

Thank you in advance for your help with this request. 
Ms Locke 

Health Teacher 
 

 
 

 

 
  

 

Do you have any unwanted sand play toys? 
 

Kindergarten and Pre Primary students have fun in their designated sand pits using a range of toys 

and equipment. Up until now this is not the case for students from Year 1 onwards. There are 

sandpits to play in, but no toys! The school is keen to provide this additional element to the 

options for all students in the school.  

We are seeking donations of sand play toys to assist us achieve this goal. We are not seeking a 

huge volume of toys, but hope that if you have any items that your family no longer wishes to 

keep, you be willing to gift them to the students at the school. 

Donations can be left in the undercover area after letting the office know of your kind donation. 
 

Items we are looking to receive include: 

Trucks 

Diggers 

Toy Plastic Bucket/spades 

You may even find these items at a garage sale! 
 

 

 

We are developing a collection of resources for the Drug Education unit 
for Health in Term 3.  
If you have any of the following empty packets/bottles/containers 
please bring them in. 
There is a large plastic box labelled ‘Health Resources’ outside the 
Art Room where the items can be placed.  
 

 



  

 
  
 

 

                                                                          

                     

 

MINUTE 

TO 

WIN IT 

A fantastic day was had on Friday 10 June at our ‘Minute to Win It’ resilience 

day.  Students from Year One to Year Six enjoyed participating in ten fun 
activities challenging their mental agility and resilience, as well as 
cooperating in group challenges.  Favourites for the students were the Oreo 
Wriggle and Stack Attack.   
The students were a credit to our school with their behaviour and resilience 
being exemplary. 
So far over $1000.00 has been donated to the school via sponsorship.  Thank 
you for your amazing response.  
I hope to purchase the Sphero Balls during the school holidays to be used by 
students in Term Three.  
   

*Reminder: Sponsorship money is due in by Friday 24 June. 
 

Thank you  
Carolyn Garton 
 

 



  

 
  
 

 

C.H.A.T  
(Changing Health Acting Together) 

 

Parents are 
           role models 

Good 

Idea! 
 
Stock up your cupboards 

and fridge with healthy 

foods like fruits, vegetables, 

pasta and legumes (eg 

chickpeas and lentils). 

Take an interest in nutritious 

foods and learn how to 

prepare them in new and 

delicious ways. 

Your enthusiasm will rub off 

on your kids. 

 

TOP TIP 
Let your kids see you 

becoming more active. 

Learn to ride a bike or surf. 

Join a fun run or fun walk 

and take the kids along. 

  

Little kids watch their parents carefully.  

This is how they learn. 

 

As they get older, there are other influences, like 

other kids, relatives and people on TV. But they 

still notice what you do and how you do it. 

 

This is why it’s so important for you to make 

healthy choices. If you choose to walk rather 

than drive, your kids will get the message. If you 

choose to eat fresh foods regularly, your kids 

will follow your lead. 

 

What you can do NOW 

 
Be active every day as much as you can 

Be choosy about what you watch on TV 

and what the kids can watch 

Eat nutritious rather than high-fat and 

sugary snacks 

 



  

 
  
 

  

 

 
 

UNIFORM SHOP OPEN DATES  

FOR TERM 3 
 

9am – 9:30am 
 

Monday 1st August 

Monday 22nd August 

Monday 12th September 
 

School Uniform Order Forms are available at the 

front office. Complete and place them in the uniform 

box in the front office and they will be processed  

as soon as possible. 

 
 

Lauree Sims 

Uniform Coordinator 

Monday-Friday 

During school hours 

0400 239 144 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FUNDRAISING OPPORTUNITY 
 

CPPS P&C has an opportunity to obtain a series of 

donations from the ANZ Bank. 
 

If you know anyone who is arranging a home loan 

through the ANZ bank, they only have to tell the 

bank that they have a connection to our P&C and 

we can earn 0.5 % of the loan, that’s $500 per 

$100,000. The connection can be anyone who just 

knows of our P & C, they don’t even need to have 

children at our school.  
 

Our P&C bank with the ANZ and they also support 

our children by providing the service of student’s 

school banking.  Spread the news!! 

 

 

 
 

WOOD RAFFLE 
 

Keep warm with your home fires burning 

 this winter 

$2 per ticket 
 

A 6x4 trailer load of chopped firewood 

Wood Raffle is being drawn this Friday  

24th June  

at the Year 4 assembly. 

Don't forget to get your tickets in! 
 (Trailer not included) 

The P&C  

 
Thank you to Simcoa for donating the wood. 

Please return all tickets (sold and unsold) with 

money, in the plastic sealable bag provided, to the 

P&C box in the hallway of the school by 

 Friday morning 24 June. 

Spare tickets are available on request. 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://annakatmore.files.wordpress.com/2014/05/gold-coins-dollar-sign-clipart-2638170.jpg&imgrefurl=https://annakatmore.com/2014/05/&docid=-aGgfG5vnHeqxM&tbnid=cqVRedDwChX4OM:&w=1133&h=1219&bih=968&biw=1280&ved=0ahUKEwjQu-L-687MAhUnnqYKHSH8A-wQMwg7KBUwFQ&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://annakatmore.files.wordpress.com/2014/05/gold-coins-dollar-sign-clipart-2638170.jpg&imgrefurl=https://annakatmore.com/2014/05/&docid=-aGgfG5vnHeqxM&tbnid=cqVRedDwChX4OM:&w=1133&h=1219&bih=968&biw=1280&ved=0ahUKEwjQu-L-687MAhUnnqYKHSH8A-wQMwg7KBUwFQ&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://annakatmore.files.wordpress.com/2014/05/gold-coins-dollar-sign-clipart-2638170.jpg&imgrefurl=https://annakatmore.com/2014/05/&docid=-aGgfG5vnHeqxM&tbnid=cqVRedDwChX4OM:&w=1133&h=1219&bih=968&biw=1280&ved=0ahUKEwjQu-L-687MAhUnnqYKHSH8A-wQMwg7KBUwFQ&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://annakatmore.files.wordpress.com/2014/05/gold-coins-dollar-sign-clipart-2638170.jpg&imgrefurl=https://annakatmore.com/2014/05/&docid=-aGgfG5vnHeqxM&tbnid=cqVRedDwChX4OM:&w=1133&h=1219&bih=968&biw=1280&ved=0ahUKEwjQu-L-687MAhUnnqYKHSH8A-wQMwg7KBUwFQ&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://annakatmore.files.wordpress.com/2014/05/gold-coins-dollar-sign-clipart-2638170.jpg&imgrefurl=https://annakatmore.com/2014/05/&docid=-aGgfG5vnHeqxM&tbnid=cqVRedDwChX4OM:&w=1133&h=1219&bih=968&biw=1280&ved=0ahUKEwjQu-L-687MAhUnnqYKHSH8A-wQMwg7KBUwFQ&iact=mrc&uact=8


  

 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
An invitation is extended to attend the 

Australind Senior High School 

Open Day 
for parents of students who are enrolling in Year 7 

at Australind SHS in 2017. 
 

DATE:  Thursday 23 June 2016 
TIME  11am to 6pm 
 

VENUE:  Australind Senior High School 

  Parking: Public parking opposite 

school and school parking areas. 
 

PROGRAM: 2.00pm School Tour for prospective parents 

(We do not encourage students to 

attend the 2.00pm tour as this  

  occurs during scheduled school hours). 
   

4.00pm School Tour for prospective  parents 

and their child 
 

Our Open Day is a fantastic opportunity to visit ASHS on a student 

free day to view static and active displays of student work and see a 

range of student support services and meet with staff. 
 

If you require more information you can download the Australind 

SHS APP from itunes or the Playstore to access our latest newsletter 

or contact 

Marie MacFarlane on T: 97974400. 
 

 

 
Stirling Street Arts Centre Winter School Holiday Program is 

coming up. 
 

Winter School Program  
Tuesday 5th - Monday 16th July 2016 

 

The Winter School Holiday program is ALL AGES with an 

abundance of workshops to cater for all interests. 

Workshops on offer Monster Masks, Geometric Decor, Arts 

& Crafts Mix up, Mixed Media Masks and more. 

Taking booking now, don't miss out on this fantastic 

opportunity to create!! 

Book online at www.stirlingstreetarts.com.au 
or in person at the centre. 

http://www.stirlingstreetarts.com.au/


  

 
  
 

 

 
 

As part of the Public Transport Authority’s (PTA) commitment to providing quality public transport to 
the local community, the PTA is proposing service changes to the TransBunbury bus network.  
 

The Public Transport Authority is inviting feedback from the community through a public 
consultation period prior to these changes taking effect. The consultation period will remain open 
until Monday 11

th
 of July 2016.  

 

The proposed changes to the TransBunbury network are planned for implementation the latter half of 
2016. 
 

A summary of the changes include: 
 

 Proposed introduction of Route 825 for the Bunbury Dolphin Centre. 

 Proposed introduction of Route 826 between Bunbury Train Station and Bunbury Bus 
Station. 

 Proposed time changes and deviation changes to Route 828, 829, 841 and 843. 

 Proposed time changes and route alteration to Route 832 and 844. 

 Proposed time changes and route alteration to Route 830, including an extension of 
services to College Grove. 

 Proposed time changes and route alteration to Route 845, including an extension to 
Millbridge Estate. 

 Proposed time changes and route alteration to route 827, including truncation of service to 
terminate in Glen Iris due to duplication of services. 

 Proposed deletion of Route 831 due to poor patronage and duplication of services in 
Dalyellup.  

 Some poor performing trips are proposed to be removed and re-allocated elsewhere. 

 Proposed replacement of all existing school services with a new school bus network. 
 

It is expected that the proposed changes will result in better connections for services and 
allocation of resources where they provide most benefit to the community. 
 

Information regarding the proposal is available at the TransRegional webpage 
www.transregional.wa.gov.au.  
 

In addition, Community members are invited to attend information sessions and Public Transport 
Authority representatives will be available at the following times to discuss the service changes:  
 
Thursday 23 June 2016 

Senior Citizens Centre Bunbury Visitor Centre Bunbury Centrepoint 

Stirling Street Bunbury Bus Station, 
Carmody Place 

Outside Coles 

9:00am to 12:00pm 1:00pm to 5:00pm 5:30pm to 9:00pm 

 
Friday 24 June 2016 

The Parks Shopping Centre Eaton Fair Shopping Centre 

Opposite Newsagency Opposite Woolworths 

9:00am to 12:30pm 1:00pm to 5:00pm 

 
Saturday 25 June 2016 

Dalyellup Community Centre Bunbury Forum 

Gosse Way Opposite Dome Café 

9:00am to 12:30pm 1:00pm to 5:00pm 

 
If you are unable to attend a community session but would like to submit feedback, you can do so by sending an email to 

transregional@pta.wa.gov.au or calling the InfoLine on 13 62 13. 
 

 
 

http://cp.mcafee.com/d/avndxMs76Qm77TSkkhP9ISyyyY-qekS3hOqejqaabPVEVjvohdCPpLQ6XrelosoTLgrXmPr8VAsaE8--aEecKFEff2LShs5m6bcyHRXfyH7LIKeqDKCzBwSrdCPo0astxifAplxF_6dUzkPSJUrdITudCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh
mailto:transregional@pta.wa.gov.au

